
18th June 2020 

 

Kia ora koutou te Whanau 

We are almost at the end of week 10 of term 2 and the school holidays are rapidly approaching. We have a 
Matariki focus in classes at the moment and we are looking to celebrate this with a whole school Hangi on 
Thursday of week 12.  This will be prepared and cooked by some of our year 7 and 8 students who will also 
take responsibility for the catering and cleanup. We will aim to have the food ready to eat by lunchtime. 

Both staff and students are currently busy with assessments and report writing as we look to align our learning 
program to a more academic focus but will continue this terms theme of health and wellbeing also. 

Our team for Totara Springs Sports camp has been selected and in-school training has begun. Our Softball and 
Volleyball teams are looking sharp and we look forward to our whole team trainings with Hikutaia School next 
term. Miller Ave will have 20 students going to camp this year. 

Recent events reported in the media are a reminder to us all that while we are relatively safe in our five million 
strong New Zealand bubble we are still very much in the grip of a global pandemic and while we depend on our 
elected officials to keep us safe and act in our best interests this is not always the case as is becoming            
increasingly evident. Therefore we need to be vigilant to ensure that our families, school and communities are 
kept safe.                                                                                    

We can do our part by maintaining good hygiene practises and regular handwashing. 

Stay safe. 

 

Phil Gurnick 

Acting Principal 

 

MASCOT 

Friday Lunch 

Lunch orders are          

happening this term    

every Friday.  $5.00 for a 

six inch sub roll.  Please 

bring money and place 

your order at the school 

office. 

Respect, Responsibility, Aroha, Self-discipline, Honesty 

Phone: 07 862 8602    Absentee Messages: 027 9523203 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

  Coming Events 

Pipiri (June) 

18th  Photolife Photos—POSTPONED TILL 12th 

  OCTOBER 
19th  Scholastic Book orders due in 

29th  Zero Waste all Week with Alison Collings 

Hōngongoi (July) 

3rd  Last day of Term 2 

20th  First day of Term 3 

 



 Miller Avenue School Contact Information 

 E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 

 Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

 Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (please put in payment details) Westpac, Paeroa 
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Public Notices 
July Holiday Programme at Hauraki District Libraries 
 
We are happy to invite children to celebrate Matariki at    
Hauraki District Libraries during the upcoming school       
holiday. Each day from 1pm to 3pm we will have a         
makerspace available at all our branches, for children to 
make a star mobile or bookmark, do some weaving or have 
fun with some colouring in and word puzzles.  We will also 
have three kite making sessions – one at each branch: 
Ngatea Library – Tuesday 7 July (2-3pm) 
Paeroa Library – Thursday 9 July (2-3pm) 
Waihi Library – Thursday 16 July (2-3pm) 
  
No booking required  

HOCKEY 2020 

Hockey will be starting as a short season this year. 

First games  Term 3 Week 1        8 week competition 

All interested players please contact: 

Alison  027723 8210 (After 5pm please) 

Or  e-mail:  ancimrie@gmail.com 

There will also be the opportunity to join a Kick Start Festival  

being run and organised for Saturday 27th June and Saturday 

4th July (Years 1—4 and 5—6)   Wed 27th June and Wed 1st 

July (Years 7—8) 

Please contact me if you need any further information 

Edventure Hamilton - Holiday Programmes - Are Back!!! July 2020 
After covid close-down we are excited to announce that day holiday programmes will be back up and running in July 2020 
and camps will be back in September/October.  
Check out our range of different programmes. 

 Edventure Everyday - arts crafts, fun and games for everyone. $45 /day, 5-13 yr olds, 

  

 Edventure Sports - drills, skills & modified games across several sporting codes.$45 /day, 5-13 yr olds, 

  

 Edventure Outdoors - a different field trip to some amazing outdoor activities. $75 /day, 8-13 yr olds, 

  
A programme running everyday for 5-13 yr olds, @Berkeley Normal Middle School, OSCAR available, planned and run by 
teachers, for more info or to BOOK NOW visit www.edventure.co.nz or ph 021 0224 1576  

See you on your next EDVENTURE.  #SupportLocal! 

PAEROA YOUTH RUGBY 

SHORT 3 WEEK SEASON!! 

FOCUS – PARTICIPATION & ENJOYMENT OF    
RUGBY 

ALL REGISTERED PLAYERS NO FEES!! 

TRAINING STARTS THURSDAY’s ONLY JUNE 
11th at Paeroa Rugby and Sports Club. 

Rippa Rugby – 5 p.m 

Under 8’s – 4p.m 

Under 9’s – 4 p.m. 

Under 11’s 4:30 p.m. 

Under 13’s 4:30 p.m. 

Season kicks off June 20th, 27th & finishes with 
a Rugby Festival July 4th 

For all enquires and new registrations please 
contact T.A McKain on 021 145 9628 or 
email rugbypaeroayouth@gmail.com 

Paeroa Youth supporting & developing junior 

rugby in our community. 

http://www.edventure.co.nz/
mailto:rugbypaeroayouth@gmail.com


Positive Playground Caught Being Good Big ‘A’ attendance Award 

Kura—Room 8 

Laila—Room 9 

  

This weeks Te Reo 

To Read 

kōrero pukapuka 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

 

Stories from Room 9 
 

Energize Story...By Jayda 
I was in and I huffed and I puffed.  I was tired and I was thirsty.  I did a big skid.  We played Rats 
and Rabbits.  All of the games were super fun and I like all of the games we played today. 
 

Maths Game...By Alexis 
Yesterday we played a new game it was called The Piggy Bank.   It was lots of fun, it was a      

learning game.   Bria was the winner because whoever got the most money wins, so Bria was the 

winner because she got thirty nine dollars.   I was playing with Tyrese and Julius as well.  We all 

want to play it again. 

LEGO 

Please bring any unwanted lego pieces 

into our school. 

Thank you. 

PHOTOLIFE CLASS PHOTOS—POSTPONED 
Due to unforeseen circumstances we have had to postpone the photolife class 
photos which was due to take place today.  Photos will now be later in the year 
on Monday 12th October which is the first day of Term 4. 

READER BOOKS 
If you received books/readers from 
your pack supplied in the mail over 
lockdown that you no longer want 
please send them to school so we 
can make use of them. 



f 

Servicing Paeroa for over 

35 years   

 

 

33 Puke Rd 

Paeroa 3600 

 

 

 
 

 

Veterinary Hospital & Pet Supplies 

Farm, Lifestyle & Equine Services & Supplies 

 

07 862 7295 

paeroa@fvs.co.nz 

Phone:  02108088043 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

Rob Irwin 

We specialize in supplying and installing the  

following: 

 All types of flooring 

 Paint, plastering & wall paper 

 Window coverings 

 Kitchen and bathroom design & install 

 Indoor & Outdoor renovations 

 Project Management 

Phone: 022 171 0899 


